
 

 

 
                           MOORESVILLE REGULAR TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 
March 19, 2013 

StageCoach Tavern 
 

Attending:   Mayor Crumlish, Councilpersons Hensley, Mitchell, McCrary, 
Sprader, and Barran 

         Absent: None 
 

• The meeting was called to order with a quorum.  
 

• Councilperson Barran made a motion to approve January minutes.  
Councilperson Mitchell seconded the motion and all approved. 

 
• Mayor Crumlish reported that website calendar is for town events only, Facebook 

will include local businesses info, and road signage is for town use only. 
 

• Councilperson McCrary reported that the website was getting 50 visits/day from 
Feb 16 to present. 

 
• No report on Walking Tour 

 
• Mayor Crumlish discussed need for long-range plan for funds from fundraising 

efforts.  Mayor Crumlish stated the need for a more defined entryway into town.  
Mayor Crumlish will send out email to town to solicit comments on entryway. 

 
• Mayor Crumlish discussed opportunities of town advertising through Sheriff 

rodeo. Councilperson McCrary made a motion to spend $750 towards rodeo 
sponsorship.  Councilperson Mitchell seconded the motion.  Motion passed. 

 
• Mayor Crumlish reported that National Public Safety Telecommunication Week is 

April 14-20th.  She will deliver 20 comp tickets for Saturday’s Walking Tour to 911 
Center. 

 
• Councilperson McCrary presented the financial report-see attached. 

 
• Councilperson Hensley reported that portions of town are in floodplain Zone A 

and a permit is required for construction in a floodplain.  He reported that the 
ordinance to build is 1 ft above the decree of 562.6 feet (which was accepted by 
FEMA in a 2009 letter addressed to then Mayor McLain) or 564 feet.     

 
• Councilperson Barran stated that she would investigate ideas to solve the 

crumbling pavement in front of post office. 
 



 

 

• Townsperson Eric Goldby reported on Mosquito options.  It was decided to stay 
with Tom Willis.  Councilperson McCrary stated that he would investigate other 
potential options.   

 
• Mayor Crumlish reported on a preliminary meeting with Dwight Cooley, Refuge 

Manage, on a potential agreement for Mooresville to maintain and control privet 
on the Refuge that borders Mooresville.  Mayor Crumlish will schedule town 
meeting with Mr. Colley. 

 
• Mayor Crumlish stated that she would like to appoint Travis Hensley as Building 

Inspector.  Councilperson Barran made motion to approve Mayor Crumlish’s 
appointment of Mr. Hensley as Building Inspector.  Councilperson Sprader 
seconded the motion and all approved. 

 
• Mayor Crumlish reported that she would be visiting Huntsville Fire Department on 

Greenbrier Road to begin discussions about a formal agreement for coverage.  
Mayor Crumlish reported that she confirmed that HEMSI Ambulance on Hughes 
Road is Mooresville’s first responder. 

 
• Councilperson Barran made a motion to adjourn.  Councilperson Sprader 

seconded the motion and all approved. 
 
 

Respectfully Submitted,                                                                         
 Nikki Sprader 


